DECISION PAPER

TO:

HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
DATE:

October 4, 2017
SUBJECT:
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS EXPERIENCE FOR CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEES
FOR PAY PURPOSES
ISSUE 
Current Hardin County Schools’ Board policy does not allow for classified employees hired into the district to receive credit for pay purposes for experience in like positions from other accredited school districts.  In order to recruit and retain the best and most qualified classified staff, it is necessary for the wages we pay to be competitive.    

FACTS
Over the last few years, the numbers of applicants who have applied for various classified positions within the district have drastically decreased.   Additionally, we have had experienced applicants decline an offer of employment because the district does not permit employees to count years of experience from like experience from other accredited school districts.  For these reasons, it is necessary to provide classified employees up to five (5) years of experience for pay purposes provided the experience is verified by the previous district and meets the following guidelines:
1. The experience must be from another accredited school district.
2. The experience must have been performed in the same position for which he/she has been hired in HCS.

3. The experience must have been full time and at least one hundred forty (140) days or more between July 1 and June 30. 
To remain fair and equitable to all classified employees, we will allow current employees a one-time opportunity to have previous experience verified.  All experience for current employees must be document on the appropriate form.  If the experience is approved, their step will increase effective July 1, 2018.  
RECOMMENDATION
I recommend the Hardin County Board of Education approve to allow classified employees up to five years of experience for the purposes of pay, upon initial employment, in order to recruit and retain the best and most qualified employees.  Also, allow current classified employees the opportunity to have previous experience verified.  If experience meets the approved guidelines, their pay would increase effective July 2018 and will not be retroactive.
RECOMMENDED MOTION
I move the Hardin County Board of Education approve to allow classified employees up to five years of experience for the purposes of pay, upon initial employment, in order to recruit and retain the best and most qualified employees.  Also, allow current classified employees the opportunity to have previous experience verified.  If experience meets the approved guidelines, their pay would increase effective July 2018 and will not be retroactive.
